
This month, we wanted to try something that Jesus did—
meet new people and share the gospel with them through 
food! Leo’s cousin owns a beautiful banquet hall and gra-
ciously allowed our church to use it at a very low cost so 
that we could expand our Dinner Church outreach. 

As a team, our church came together to pass out flyers, 
invite friends and family, and serve the guests who came. 
What a joy it was to see the church unite to share the gos-
pel with those who had never heard it before! Many of the 
people who came had rough backgrounds—some were 
even homeless. As we watched them walk through the 
doors, we were reminded of the kinds of people who came 
to Jesus. Though our goal was to minister to them, we 
found that they ministered to our hearts. 

Please continue to pray for our Dinner Church! God is us-
ing it, and we've already seen people start attending our 
Sunday services because of it! 

At the location where we hold our Sunday services, we al-
so hosted a breakfast before church for two weeks, in addi-
tion to our bi-weekly Dinner Church. Not only did people 
come because of Dinner Church, but many also responded 
after receiving a flyer. Some told us they had never been to 
church before; others said they had never heard the mes-
sage of why Jesus came explained so clearly. 

During the breakfast events, Tracy, one of our church 
members, really stepped up. She took the lead on plan-

ning, shopping, and cooking for the event. She also used 
the opportunity to invite her son to help, giving him a 
chance to hear the gospel! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few weeks ago, we received a message from a mother 
concerned about her 14-year-old son. She shared that her 
son, YoCheng, had no interest in spiritual matters and did-
n’t want to attend church with her. After seeing our church 
information and noticing our focus on teaching God’s 
Word, she asked if we would be willing to read the Bible 
with him. 

From the first time we met him until now, YoCheng has 
shown a genuine interest in Scripture and has even helped 
us with several church events! His mother told us that 
since he began reading the Bible with us, he has started 
enjoying coming to church and spending time with us. 

Although YoCheng does not yet claim to be a Christian, it 
is our prayer that he will soon come to a clear understand-
ing of his sin and of Jesus’ love for him—and that he will 
place his trust in Christ. 

Please pray for YoCheng and his mother, and for wisdom 
as we continue reading the Bible with them! 
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